
Friday 14th July 

 

 

Key Dates 

Tuesday 18th June last Y4 swimming  

Friday 21st July finish for Summer holidays 

September 6th pupils back to school 

Withernsea Primary School Newsletter 

Weekly Attendance 

Last week's whole school attendance was 92.6 %.  This is below our target of 96%. While we 

understand that this time of year brings lots of illnesses, please support us by ensuring your child is 

in school wherever possible so they are receiving a full education. 



Each day consists of two sessions so if your child is unwell in the morning but seem to feel better 

during the day, they could attend for the afternoon session. 

RCE  - 90.4% 

RJH  - 87.7% 

1AS  -85.7% 

1DT  - 93% 

1SC  - 96.3% 

2AH  - 91.7% 

2MJ  - 99.1% 

2OD  - 94.6% 

3CB  - 95.9% 

3LK  - 97% 

3LF  - 94.5% 

4AF  - 89.5% 

4KB  - 92.2% 

4ML  - 92.7% 

5LW  - 94.8% 

5RT  - 86.4% 

5CC  - 93.5% 

6EK  - 97.1% 

6KH  - 94.5% 

6RL  - 89.4% 

Provision  - 69% 



Fun Free Family Festival - Summer Holiday fun. 

 



Transition Day 14th July 

Today, we have had our school transition day where pupils spent time in their new classes with their 

new teacher. This was helped by support from their existing support staff and some new staff who 

will be supporting the pupils in September. This has meant that any worries have been alleviated and 

the pupils have had a chance to see life in September first hand!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Class News 

Year 1 

We have had a fab week in Year 1!  

In Maths, we have started looking at time and using a clock to the hour. The children have tried really 

hard with this new concept and we are proud.  

We have had a PE session with Adam from Tigers Trust where we had loads of fun playing team 

games in the sunshine. 

Not to mention, the big transition day! This has been fantastic for the children to spend time in their 

new classroom with their new teachers  - they have all been so brave and fantastic and we wish them 

the very best of luck for Year 2. 

A special note from Miss Sugden; 

Next week will be my final week at Withernsea Primary School and I have absolutely loved being able 

to spend 3 years here. This group of Year 1s (some of which I knew last year too!) have been so lovely 

and made the Year so much fun. I wish them all the very best of look in their new challenges and 

adventures:)  

Miss Sugden x 

14.7 

 

1 - Tigers trust:) 



 

Year 2 

We have had a wonderful week in year 2. 

On Monday we were really lucky as some Year 5 children came to visit us. They read us some of their 

super English work and we were so impressed with their hard work! 

In English, we have started looking at acrostic poems. We have focussed on the features of an 

acrostic poem, planned our own in small groups and then wrote our own using the theme of summer.  

In Maths, we have been answering multiplication and division word problems! We have used 

different methods to work out some tricky questions. We have been amazing and even answered 2 

step word problems! 

We had a lovely History lesson this week looking at the differences in Amy Johnson's life compared to 

modern day life. We used our knowledge of Amy Johnson over this half term to create a Venn 

diagram of the differences. We also looked back on our work on Amy Johnson from week 1 of this 

half term- we knew so much more information! 

In science we had an exciting lesson looking at our bean plants that have been growing in different 

conditions. We measured our plants again but some had not grown and some were huge! We looked 

at the different conditions and how this changed the growth of the plant- we were great scientists! 

Finally we spent Friday in our new classes! We had the best time meeting our new teachers and we 

did some fun activities. We can't wait to be Year 3's!  

 

The Year 2 team 

14/07/2023 

Year 3 

Another wonderful week! :) 



In English we have been looking at features of a persuasive text ready for writing our persuasive 

piece to the government next week! We have enjoyed exploring 'The Window' in Guided Reading! 

We have also explored Plastic Pollution in our Non Fiction Guided Reading lessons! In Maths we have 

finished our topic of Statistics and have been doing consolidation lessons on time and multiplication! 

PE has been fun! This week due to bad weather we did some Pilates! In DT we have finished sewing 

our Fish and the children have really enjoyed this! n History we are now looking at the Ancient Maya 

civilisation and their writing and have crate dour own Hieroglyphs! We hope you enjoyed reading 

your reports and we are all looking forward to having some fun in our final week together next week 

The year 3 team  

 

 

2 - 4ML enjoying the (rare) sun and learning outside.  9/6/23 

Year 4 

Another busy week for year 4. Lots of work on shape and angles in maths and pupils enjoyed 

researching information for their reading work on Titanic. Today’s transition day went really well 

all pupils returned to year 4 excited to have met their new teachers and having earned lots of 

dojos. Don’t forget that swimming will be on Tuesday next week for their final lesson.  



 

Year 5 

This week in Year 5 we have been working on converting units in Maths. We have nearly finished 

reading Dead Man's Cove and the last chapter left us on an exciting cliff-hanger! In English we have 

been looking at a lovely poem about clouds called 'Parade of the Beast Doodles'. To help us with 

our learning we spent a lesson outside looking at the clouds to gather descriptive language. Friday 

was a very exciting day as we spent most of the day with our Year 6 teachers: we had lots of fun! 

We hope you have a fantastic weekedn and will see you all next week for the last week of Year 5! 

Many thanks, 

The Year 5 Team 

 

3 - Year 5 

What an exciting week! 

We started the week with a fun scavenger hunt. The children had to work together in teams to create 

imaginative images on the iPads. They were challenged to write the word ‘school’ in an inventive way 

- such as creating shapes with their bodies and taking pictures of their group in an imaginative way.  

On Tuesday, we had a pizza party. The children had earned money by selling Christmas crafts and 

pancakes on Shrove Tuesday. The children were then asked what they wanted to spend their money 

on and they chose to have pizzas and a film. The children all thoroughly enjoyed the pizza and the 

different films that were on offer.  

We finished the book Wonder on Wednesday and we are all looking forward to comparing the book 

with the film on Monday. The children really seemed to enjoy our guided reading book this year.  



On Thursday and Friday, the children have been visiting their new schools and we went to meet them 

on the drive and make sure they knew where they were going. We are looking forward to hearing 

about their experiences on Monday.   

 

Thank you, The Year 6 Team 

13.07.2023 

 

Provision 

No Mrs Egan this week but a busy week all the same working hard on finishing our areas of 

learning! We have had some lovely time outside and have enjoyed listening to Logan playing the 

piano!  

We are looking forward to our last week and getting the room ready for our new topics next year.  
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